
                                     STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 5. 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

TimSmall requested a building permit application for a pool installation. He also informed the selectmen 

about a street light that was out. The selectmen responded with the the town policy of maintaining only 

those lights at road intersections.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment. The bank account for this payment has been updated.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as amended.  

The road salt from Morton will not be delivered until tomorrow due to a delay in processing the new 

account.  

The Recreation Committee spoke with the selectmen about the upcoming town 250th celebration. The 

celebration would span two weekends in August on the 9th, 10th, 11th, 16th and 17th and would involve 

using the church parking lot, town hall, common and library. The Tom Foolery Band was scheduled for 

Friday the 16th in the evening. They asked if it would be permissible to serve craft beers at this event. 

The also mentioned the idea of hot air balloon rides and the possibility of having the DART helicopter as 

part of the events. They also asked about an insurance rider  for using the church grounds . The team is 

also actively looking for additional volunteers. The Fire Department will be holding a Chicken BBQ as 

well. 

The Homeland Security Mitigation grant was declined for the round.  A letter of intent will need to be 

submitted before November 30, 2018. 

The selectmen reviewed the contract offer for tax maps from Avitar and compared it to the prior 

contract. The selectmen signed the 3 year renewal for mapping with Avitar.  

John Davis dropped off the Yield taxes for Helen Smith. He spoke with the selectmen about the funds 

available to the Conservation Committee with an interest in using funds for a conservation easement . 

He also mentioned Wright Grove was in need of attention with many trees down. 

John Berglund picked up the checks. He spoke with the selectmen about the LUCT deposits and the 

bookkeeping involved.  



The selectmen continued working on the budget for the end of the year with close attention to Highway 

and Fire department expenses.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 


